TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

      May 18, 2016

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, William LaScala,  Patrick Francois, Walter Plankl, Peter Alduino, Robert Waterhouse, Robert Puff,

Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Richard Shaw, Kevin Byrnes
Guests:

Brian Zappi, Brendon Zappi
________________________________________________________________

Co - Chairperson Diane Dreier called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of April 6, 2016 were approved with a motion from Pat Francois and seconded by William LaScala.   

Communications Received:

None
Chairpersons Report:

Walt Plankl updated the Board on the events of the E-Panel Meeting.
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

· Orchard View Realty Sherry Drive Subdivision SBL: 36.06-2-78. Brian and Brandon Zappi present updated site plans to the Conservation Board showing four alternative schemes. The original placement of the access road is preferable to the road placement in succeeding plans as it causes the least amount of environmental impact.  The other placements cause much more disturbance to the stream and wetlands, and would require the removal of a large number of trees.

· Plans A and B showing the two cul-de-sacs greatly increase the amount of impervious surfaces which is detrimental.

· Lots 1, 2 and 5 are situated on very steeply sloping terrain, which will require a great amount of cut and fill.  The board is concerned with the impact this will have on neighboring properties down slope from the proposed development.

· We would recommend that conservation easements be placed on the entire wetland area, and on the rear of lots with steep slopes, as this plan goes forward.

· The culvert and piping of the stream under the road results in a high velocity discharge into the stream after large storm events.  We suggest that adequate measures be taken to minimize sediment loading into the stream and reduce the velocity of water to protect the stream and surrounding wetland.

New Business:

None
Discussion:

· The Board discussed participation in the up coming Yorktown Community Day on June 18th held in the Jefferson Valley Mall. We also discussed our participation in the Chamber of Commerce Street Fair, as well as creating a Conservation Board Quarterly Newsletter. 
· The Board welcomed new Member Robert Puff.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by a motion proposed by Phyllis Bock and seconded by Diane Dreier.
